Thanks from the canteen

I wanted to say thank you to all those who have assisted with the canteen this year.  The club has had a successful year in the canteen and this could only have been done with the help of all those who have taken the time to assist.

Saturday the 30th saw Penrith Swans hosting the preliminary finals.  This meant that, for some, the day started at 6am to set up and finished at 6pm for the clean up I was one of the lucky ones to start a little bit later than this.  Throughout the day there were numerous club members, who both had children playing in the preliminaries – congratulations under 12’s for winning and going onto the grand final, but also there were club members turning up to assist any way they could ensuring the day went as smoothly as possible. 

I don’t like to single people out as you tend to leave someone out but a huge thanks to approximately 15 of the under 16’s team as well as players from other age groups and their parents that came down to cheer the under 12’s on and assist on the BBQ, canteen and packing up the ground.  There were so many who cooked the BBQ that I will defiantly miss someone if I start mentioning names and it was a time when ‘too many cooks’ didn’t spoil anything!! For those that couldn’t make it we had some special treats for sale and very big thanks from all of us to Deirdre who helped with the cooking for this to happen – much appreciated by all who were lucky to eat them.

A big thanks goes to the managers of the teams who arranged for their families and themselves to come and help out where they could and this made my job so much easier throughout the home games.  The canteen on the back oval has not only been very appreciated by those who had games there but was also very successful and profitable.  It was a lot of hard work by those who ran it over there but the families who worked the BBQ and canteen made this easier. Wednesday night canteen had some slow nights but again very successful and well patronised by the club.

I could not have done the canteen this year without the support of the committee (and the ‘non committee’) who have been there to assist each week and especially on home games.  There was also number of regular club members who took the time out to help each game day wherever they could.  A big thanks to the kids of the committee who have been down at the field each home game from the beginning to end of the day and helping wherever they can, some a chefs in the making(
This is my 4th or 5th year as canteen manager (can’t remember as they blur into each other) and this has been the easiest year for me due to all the support from the club families, so thanks to all for making it a successful and enjoyable season and see you all in 2009.

Jene

